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All court orders sent to the Office of Vital Records (OVR) to add the father’s name to a birth 
certificate must contain a legal determination of paternity.  This PPU clarifies the types of court 
orders to send to OVR to request the addition of the father’s name to an existing birth 
certificate.  
  
Recently, a court order was submitted to a local county office that contained the statement, “IT 
IS HEREBY ORDERED: Petitioner/father shall continue being the primary physical 
custodian of the children.”  This type of order cannot be submitted to OVR to have the 
father’s name added to the birth record because this order does not contain a legal 
determination of paternity. Paternity must be established in an order for there to be a legal 
determination. An order that only makes a reference to someone as the “father” is not a legal 
determination of paternity. 
    
The Office of Vital Records will not accept any court orders requesting to add the father’s 
name to the birth record that do not contain a legal determination of paternity. The legal 
determination of paternity may be in the form of an Order of Paternity signed by a presiding 
judge or an Acknowledgement of Paternity from HPP.  
 
Staff are urged to view this information directly on OPPM and not create a separate personal file. Click on 
the link http://dcsepc. You will find this Policy Update in Policy Updates 2009. 
 
 

mailto:DCSE-POLICYQUESTIONS@azdes.gov
http://dcsepc/

